
As a team we worked very hard and very well this year. We have two very capable rovers. It will 
be interesting to see how the brand new design works at competition as well as our refurb of 
2017’s rover. The telemetry team has nearly finished both systems as well as 3 of the tasks for 
competition. The frame team has done an excellent job designing and building the frame, and 
the seat team has made amazing seats from scratch using fiberglass. The wheel team and have 
made stronger, faster, and better wheels as well as STEM outreach has spread the Rover 
message to over 400 different people. All of this together means that Parish rover is working like 
a well-oiled machine and I cannot wait to see how everything goes in April.  


